

Hathersage Parish Council 

Recreation Committee

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Methodist Lounge on 

17th November  2015.
	Present:
	Councillors K. Love; P. Mander; J. A. Marsden (chair); J. Wedgwood; H Rodgers

	In Attendance
	CM Wilkinson  (Assistant Clerk), Chris Cave, Stuart Clark 

	063/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Sarah Mappin & Brian Wilson. 

	064/15
	
	Playing field was brought forward to allow time for Kat and Stuart to review new information.
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	There was no public participation.
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	No interests declared.
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	 The minutes of the meeting of 15th September were agreed and signed by the Chair.
No matters arising

Playing Field

Drainage; no issues with the recent rain, review next year after first cut for top dressing.

Box Bush: area a mud bath, school is not having any more astro turf laid. Abacus, based in Derby are quoting for the MUGA surface and have other types of surface that may suit the area. Remove what's left of the box bush from the long area and use to fill out the shorter area. 

The 'No vehicle access without permission sign' is in place on the top gate, still awaiting Caretaker to install padlock

Table Tennis table. Cllr Rodgers has received information from Ash Watts, tables can be viewed at Bakewell, Matlock & Wirksworth. Installation would have to be next spring, due to the weight of vehicle required to deliver.  £2436 has been raised in memory of Catherine Nicklin

A comprehensive Maintenance Specification has been written by Cllr Wedgewood. Items needing confirmation were:

Insurance; General Liability £5million; Vehicle Liability Fully Comprehensive; Contact response time to number given, 24 hours; the number of rakes required for the bark to be checked with Brian at High Peak. Comments on the specification to be with Cllr Wedgwood within the next week to facilitate obtaining quotes in time for Precept timescales. £ quotes required, approach J Percival, Derbyshire Dales, High Peak. Article to be placed in the Parish Magazine to see if anyone else interested in quoting. The Chair thanked Cllr Wedgwood for all her hard work and time in preparing the specification
Cllr Rodgers reported that the 2 old benches had been repaired by the Peak Park Countryside Maintenance Team and would be returned to location under the trees between the bowling green and table tennis table location. 
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	Hard Play Area

	070/15
	.1
	A quote has been received from Abacus, a Derby based company, for £27k for what looks like the same work as previous quotes, including line markings. Arrangements are  to be made for them to visit. Confirmation is required regarding tennis net post sockets.
Nott's Sports have quoted £52k for artificial grass/brushed sand.

5 quotes have been obtained, ranging from £27k - £60k.

	070/15
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	Cllr Love to confirm with Abacus if their guarantee is insurance backed & if there are any sites that we can visit to inspect their work. It is definitely not a surface for bikes to use. 
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	A user group meeting to be arranged now that there is financial information to target through fundraising.
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	Playground
No inspection reports received. C Cave to confirm the agreement with High Peak

All repair work requested has been carried out

Sarah Mappin is finding it difficult to attend meetings and is looking to recruit a new Playground Representative. Cllr Love may know someone interested in this role. Cllr Mander will ring Timberplay to arrange a visit and inspection
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	Finance
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	The Bowling Club have paid their contribution to the gate
Financial estimates are required to enable the Precept to be calculated.

Information is needed for now to March 2016, then for April 2016 to March 2017. Cllr Wedgewood to confirm the anticipated cost of the proposed contract in time for the December Parish Council Meeting, including the anticipated number of mows

Anticipated costs to repair or replace equipment, benches, playground items to be obtained and sent to C Cave for December meeting.  
The offer of a Memorial Bench has been received from Dianne Stevens. The consensus was that an appropriate location could be within the new village centre. C Cave to provide costs of the benches purchased recently.

 No items for the next agenda

	062/15
	
	The date of the next meeting was agreed as 15th December 2015. 

	
	
	The Meeting closed at 20:47
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